Minutes of the general homeowners meeting of Feb. 8, 2006

A general homeowners meeting was held February 8, 2006 with an excellent turnout filling meeting room.  The newly elected board, Wagner & Truax’s representative and Harborview’s newly hired construction specialist and appraiser were in attendance.  
 

Opening statements:

Michael George, president of the board, reminded that all residents should have updated their mailing addresses with Wagner & Truax.   He further suggested that all owners register their email addresses with the board so they may be notified in the case of time sensitive events.  You may register or update your confidential email address on the website under the “home owners association contact” link.
I. Insurance Issues
The agent for our property insurance with State Farm had retired leaving us without a seasoned local contact.  A request to have our policy reassigned to a local agent was made and granted.  Our policy now resides with State Farm Agent, Chris Nolan.  This gives the board faster and more complete access to questions regarding the policy.   It may also better serve individual homeowners to also have their policies with the same agent in order to have one source of responsibility.
Mr. Darrell Quinny a construction specialists with Loss Solutions was hired as a loss estimator, and project manager.  His company will be producing an extensive report defining the scope of work.  This will be used in the maximizing of our insurance settlement and as a guide for the various phases of required construction.  Mr. Quinny will also be supervising the reconstruction process as project manager as well as making sure we are not charged more than industry standards.
II. Finance Issues

We have applied for and anticipate approval of an SBA loan to help carry us through the reconstruction process until flood and property insurance payments can be fully realized.

A special assessment to all homeowners has been made according to their percentage of ownership in their units and in the common elements of Harborview.   Even if you unit was not damaged, you still own a percentage of the common elements of Harborview.  This assessment reflects the 10% hurricane deductible imposed upon facilities insured in excess of $5M.  It was recommended that unit owners increase the “Loss Assessment” provision in their policy to $10,000 which would pay each owner's respective share of any future hurricane deductible assessments.  It was noted that most homeowners policies cover at least $1000 of a special assessment as a separate coverage item.  The schedule of each unit owner’s obligation is listed on the website under “general business” then “Katrina related business”.  Wagner & Truax will send out invoices for the assessment beginning on or about Feb. 13th.
It was unanimously agree that in order to keep restoration time to a minimum that owners need to keep their condo fees current.   If possible any excess monies collected will be used to reduce the final scheduled assessment payment.
III. Construction Progress

All units accessible (must have keys) that have been “totaled” have been gutted down to the studs.  Outer walls have been repaired and the roof has been reconstructed and sealed.  Some structural defects, including balconies, have also been found which are being taken care of.  All repairs have and will been made to original or better spec’s. and to current building code.
The “time & materials” arrangement with Favalora Constructors during the initial disaster period has ended and all new phases of construction will be assessed by comparative quotation.

IV. Upcoming Construction required before rehabitation
Upon replacement of all non viable porous (mostly wood) portions of the structure, mold remediation will be performed in order to make your property marketable.  All units received some degree of roof damage due to air conditioners being blown off their mounts; lower units likely received at least a little water from rain traveling down the Freon pipes connecting each rooftop air conditioner.
Keys for all units are required to ensure an effective mode remediation program and for recharging new rooftop units as they are installed.  At last count, keys for the following units were required:  #204, #208, # 213, #214, #216, #303, #304, #305, #306, #307, #309, #310, #316, #318, #410, #418, #420

The electrical service entrance must be completely replaced, including the containment room as the slab had sunk.  Oak Tree electric will be the electrical contractor.
New elevators and associated equipment are required.

The flooded fire alarm system must be replaced and all of the sensors in each unit verified operable.

Emergency telephone service must be restored for elevator and fire automatic alarm reporting.

All gutted units must have their walls skinned with sheetrock in order for the building to pass all the required city inspections.   All units must pass before rehabitation as a fire, plumbing or structural problem in one unit affects other units.
Most likely, the contractors will require final payment before releasing the property.

V.
Other construction

Replacement of damaged pool pump, filter and other pool related equipment.

The parking garage requires repavement as the flatwork has degraded from the flood to the point many cars would bottom out over the “humps”.

Since many of the walls are now open, the COX cable rewiring that was in progress at the time of the storm will be rerouted in a more aesthetic manner. 

The lobby and other on the ground floor must be rebuilt.

Establishment of a viable office and its equipment.

Replacement of security cameras and related equipment. 

Replacement of canvas work or alternatives and the upgrading of sidewalks to code.

Restoration of fences in secured parking area.

This list will surely grow as so much has been damaged.
V. General Info

Flood cars have been removed from the garage and placed on the street in the front by the tennis court.   Owners need to take measures to have these removed.

If qualified and you can devote some time, the board is looking for a couple of additional people to serve on the construction committee.

You may address additional questions directly with the board members; their e-mail’s are listed on the website under the “home owners association contact” link.

